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WORSHIP SERVICE 

Sunday:  Matins (Orthros) Service  9:00 a.m. Sunday School: Every other Sunday, 9:30  a.m. to 10:15 a.m.  

Divine Liturgy 10:00 a.m. Church Office Hours;:  Tuesday through Friday, 9:00 am to 1:00 pm 

 

Divine Liturgy begins at 10:00 a.m. and we should not arrive late.  When we do arrive late and the Epistle or Gos-
pel is being read or the priest is preaching the sermon or the Great Entrance is taking place, please REMAIN in the 
Vestibule until it is finished before entering the Church.  At the end of the Divine Liturgy please keep your con-
versation until the òCoffee Houró.  We should leave the Church in silence. 
 

Important Notice:  The reception of Holy Communion is limited to Orthodox Christians who have prepared them-
selves by prayer, fasting and recent Confession.  Confessions are heard on Sunday mornings during the Matins Ser-
vice or by special appointment.  The Eucharistic Fast begins at midnight on Saturday and ends up with the receiv-
ing of Holy Communion.  If you are on medication or a young child, you can have a light breakfast before coming 

to church.  If you have any questions, please call Fr. Leonard. 
 

Thank you,  
Father Leonard 
 
Prayer Requests and Bulletin News:   All prayer requests and articles for the weekly bulletin must be submitted 
each week by Noon, Tuesday: emailed to Fr. Leonard at fatherfaris@comcast.net or call 978-452-4816, otherwise, 

the requests and articles will be published the following week. 

IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

If anyone is in the hospital it is the duty of the family to inform the priest so that he can visit the patient.  Al-
so, if anyone is homebound and would like to receive Holy Communion, he/she or a family member should 
contact Fr. Leonard to make arrangements to bring the Sacrament to the shut-in.  Fr. Leonard is always hap-
py to bring the Sacraments to those in Hospitals, Nursing Homes or at home.  Thank you and God bless! 


